
 

 

 

       Warsaw, 19 September 2024 

 

Your Excellency, 

In light of the devastating events affecting southern Poland, we urgently appeal to you for 

help. 

Poland, as well as several countries in central Europe, has been hit hard by the flooding 

Apocalypse.  Flood waters are still high and the situation remains very tense in parts of the 

country. 

At present, the citizens and authorities of Wroclaw, a large city in southwestern Poland, are 

working feverishly to prepare for a dramatic rise in flood waters. 

Many cities and villages have been flooded, with the clean-up likely to take weeks or even 

months. Their inhabitants are still without electricity, gas or water.  There has been  a great 

deal of human and financial suffering, with lives being lost and with the full extent of the 

damage yet unknown.   

The Polish Association of the Order of Malta is providing assistance efforts to help the 

victims of the flood.  We have launched a fundraising campaign from which the funds will 

be transferred to our medical relief corps (MSM), and we collect basic necessities like 

bottled water, detergents, food in 3 cities. Our volunteers have been called upon to join 

teams removing debris and mud from the city of Nysa. The Polish Association of the Order 

of Malta’s medical relief corps, with units in Czechowice-Dziedzice, Nysa, and other cities 

in southern Poland,                    is operating at full capacity, supporting rescue and medical 

efforts, saving lives, health, and property. 

We would like to request help from our friends at the Order of Malta.  The most effective 

way would be to contribute to our fundraising, which will help our medical relief teams 

quickly deliver aid, where it is most needed.  

Name of the bank: PKO BP S.A. 

Name of the receiving organization: Związek Polskich Kawalerów Maltańskich (Polish 

Association of the Order of Malta), ul. Jazgarzewska 17, 00-730 Warszawa, Poland 

BIC/SWIFT: BPKOPLPW 



 

 

 

For donations in USD, account numer and IBAN: PL85 1020 2892 0000 5602 0026 6254 

For donations in EUR, account numer and IBAN: PL33 1020 0000 5102 0028 4992 

With a message: flood in southern Poland 

 

Please help us to respond quickly and effectively. Donations will help us provide immediate 

relief to those most affected by the floods, including medical supplies, emergency care, and 

essential equipment. Every contribution, no matter the size, will make a difference in this 

time of great need. We are immensely grateful to everyone who has already provided 

financial assistance. 

Thank you for your consideration and for standing with us as we work to assist those in the 

path of this devastating flood! 

With my best confraternal regards, 

 

 Comte Jacek Tarnowski  

 President of the Polish Association of the Order of Malta 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Unloading help for the hospital in Głuchołazy – out of 120 nurses employed here, 10 have 

lost their homes: 

        

 

Welfare home in Nysa: 
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